10.0CT 2024

No. EDN-HE(21)F(9)07/2020-AIDS
Directorate of Higher Education
Himachal Pradesh, Shimla-1

Dated: Shimla-171001 the October, 2024
To
All the Deputy Directors of Higher Education,
in Himachal Pradesh.
Subject: - Regarding Intensified IEC Campaign from 12" August to 12 October 2024-

school level activities.

Reference is invited to this Directorate letter of even no. dated 08-08-2024 and with
reference to the letter No. HPSACS/IEC/Intensified campaign-2024-25 3380 dated 08-10-2024 received
from the Project Director, HPSACS, Shimla-2 on the subject cited above.

In this context, as you are aware that the two months Intensified IEC Campaign will
end on 12" October, 2024. It has come to the notice that some of the schools have not conducted the
activities during above-said campaign. Therefore, all the DDHEs are directed to issue following directions to
all the Heads of schools in your respective district:-

(i)  Conduct address during morning assemblies on HIV prevention or teachers trained under
Adolescence Education Programme may take sessions from 8" to 12" class on 10" of
October 2024,

(i1)  All schools to report on google form of activity on 10" of October 2024.

(iii) In case any school already conducted activity should report on google form which was

shared earlier to all.
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Director of Higher Education
Himachal Pradesh
Endst. No. Even dated Shimla —I the October, 2024

Copy for information and further necessary action is forwarded to:- L
1. The Project Director, Himachal Pradesh State AIDS Control Society, HP, Khalini, Shimla-02.
V?/‘ The Technical Officer I.T. Cell (Internal) D.H.E. Shimla HP to upload the same on departmental

website. ;
3. Guard File. - »

Director of Higher Education
Himachal Pradesh




